



Objection 443

Malcolm Gray ^{2 pages}

From:

Sent: Friday, 28 June 2024 12:54 PM

To: FedRedistribution - VIC

Cc:

Subject: Higgins redistribution objection

Categories:

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Australian Federal Government. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Subject: Urgent Appeal to Preserve the Federal Electoral Seat of Higgins

Dear Australian Electoral Commission,

I trust this message finds you well. My name is Malcolm Gray, and I reside at proposed, Toorak, within the vibrant and historically rich electorate of Higgins. I am writing to express my strong objection to the proposed abolition of the federal electoral seat of Higgins as part of the current redistribution plan.

In the eloquent style of the late, great Christopher Hitchens, I wish to elucidate the profound implications of this decision, which I believe would be nothing short of a travesty for the residents of Higgins.

First and foremost, the abolition of Higgins would dilute the voice of its residents, including those of the Stonnington community, in the corridors of federal power. This redistribution threatens to fragment our cohesive and articulate community, merging it into neighbouring electorates such as Chisholm, Hotham, Kooyong, Macnamara, and Melbourne. Such a move would inevitably lead to a less tailored representation of our local needs. Higgins, with its unique demographic and socio-economic profile, has long enjoyed representation that is acutely attuned to its specific requirements. This nuanced understanding would be lost in the vast, more heterogeneous electorates proposed.

Furthermore, the community identity and history of Higgins are not mere abstractions; they are the bedrock upon which our collective spirit is built. The electorate of Higgins has been a cornerstone of Melbourne's political landscape since its creation in 1949, named after the esteemed Justice H.B. Higgins. It is a seat that has seen the likes of Harold Holt and Peter Costello, figures who have indelibly shaped our national narrative. To dismantle this electorate is to disrupt a rich tapestry of shared history and communal identity, potentially relegating our unique priorities to the periphery.

Moreover, the established relationships between Higgins residents and our current Member of Parliament are invaluable. These connections facilitate effective advocacy and service delivery, ensuring that our voices are heard and our needs met. The proposed redistribution would sever these bonds, leading to a disruption of services and a potential decline in the quality of representation.

Electoral confusion is another significant concern. The reallocation of voters to new electorates would likely result in bewilderment regarding polling places, representatives, and the overall electoral process. This confusion could lead to decreased voter engagement and participation, undermining the democratic process.

Lastly, the impact on local projects and initiatives cannot be overstated. Ongoing efforts that are currently championed by our MP may lose momentum or be deprioritized under new representatives unfamiliar with the specific needs of the Higgins community. This would be a disservice to the progress and development we have collectively strived for.

In light of these considerations, I earnestly request that the Australian Electoral Commission reconsider the decision to abolish the federal electoral seat of Higgins. Maintaining the current electoral structure is paramount for the continued prosperity and representation of Higgins residents.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that the AEC will take into account the profound implications of this proposal and act in the best interest of the Higgins community.

Yours sincerely,			
Malcolm Gray Toorak			
Visit this link to stop these emails	:		